

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts OFFICE OF THE STATE TREASURER

STATE HOUSE, ROOM 227
BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02133

October 30, 2020

Mr. Steven T. James, House Clerk Office of the Clerk of the House State House, Room 145 Boston, MA 02133

Dear Mr. James:

Pursuant to the provisions of section 33 of chapter 30 of the General Laws, I hereby submit the attached legislative recommendations from the Office of the Treasurer and Receiver General for consideration during the 2021-2022 Legislative Session.

- 1. An Act modernizing the Massachusetts alcohol laws
- 2. An Act authorizing charity alcohol auctions
- 3. An Act relative to the deposit of public monies
- 4. An Act relative to surety bonds
- 5. An Act relative to explosive bonds
- 6. An Act relative to motor vehicles and aircraft
- 7. An Act relative to Treasury operations
- 8. An Act relative to the SMART Plan
- 9. An Act relative to SMART Plan budgets
- 10. An Act relative to the 401(k) CORE plan
- 11. An Act establishing an online lottery
- 12. An Act modernizing Lottery payment options
- 13. An Act relative to Lottery compliance investigations
- 14. An Act relative to Keno licenses
- 15. An Act relative to financial literacy for individuals and families

- 16. An Act relative to student debt
- 17. An Act requiring financial education in schools
- 18. An Act requiring public pension fund divestment from ammunition and firearms
- 19. An Act ensuring investment equity
- 20. An Act relative to the Massachusetts State Employees Retirement System
- 21. An Act relative to group classification
- 22. An Act relative to eligible prior service
- 23. An Act relative to non-Commonwealth entities within the Massachusetts State Employees Retirement System
- 24. An act relative to benefit options related to judicial retirement
- 25. An Act relative to the use of electronic signatures under Chapter 32
- 26. An Act relative to joint and last survivor allowance for judicial retirement benefits
- 27. An act relative to the pro rating of creditable service
- 28. An Act relative to GIC insurance deductions

Attached are the legislative bill drafts for filing the 2021-2022 Legislative Session from the Office of the Treasurer and Receiver General. Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or require further information. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Deborah B. Goldberg,

Treasurer and Receiver General